
 
Community Development & 

 Health Services 
 

ONTARIO, CANADA 

January 7, 2021 

Kerri Rice     Brett Palmer 

Manager, Recreation Special Projects  Supervisor, Recreation Programs & Events  

Town of Tecumseh    Town of Tecumseh 

12021 McNorton Street    12021 McNorton Street 

Tecumseh, ON N8N 3Z7    Tecumseh, ON N8N 3Z7 

 

Dear Ms. Rice & Mr. Palmer: 

On behalf of the City of Windsor and County of Essex, I want to thank you for your ongoing hard work, delivering 

important social investment programming during this difficult time.  

Over the years, P2P programming has impacted many residents' lives across Windsor-Essex County, and this year has 

been no different.  2020 has truly been unprecedented, as COVID-19 disrupted our way of life, posing significant 

challenges across the country and our Windsor-Essex community at large.   

Important services and programs designed to help support the most vulnerable in our community continue to be 

impacted by the pandemic.  Programs and services were forced to pause while resources were redeployed to address 

immediate needs.  It became apparent a Request for Proposals for Pathway to Potential funding would not be released 

this year.  For this reason, we will extend your agreement for one more year until December 31, 2021.  Subject to 

approval by County Council as part of the 2021 budget deliberations, your social investment program, Children & Adult 

Recreation Programs, will be allocated $40,000.00. 

It is anticipated that the pandemic will continue to impact the way P2P funded programs are delivered.   It may be 

necessary to update existing reporting requirements based on your program's new realities. We are reviewing your 

program's P2P reporting requirements and will contact you to determine if any changes will be needed to reflect 

adaptations made due to COVID-19. 

We hope you and your staff continue to stay safe, and we look forward to continuing to support your work next year. 

Sincerely,  

 

STEPHEN LYNN | MANAGER (A), SOCIAL POLICY & PLANNING                

400 City Hall Square East | Suite 301  

Windsor, ON |N9A6L7 

 

CC: Debbie Cercone, Executive Director of Housing & Children’s Services 

       Linda Higgins, Manager of Intergovernmental Subsidies and Financial Administration  
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